Military Officers Association of America
Dover DE Chapter - (Dovermoaa.org)
January 2019 "Happy New Year" Newsletter
1. Invitation to the Dover DE MOAA "Transfer of the Gavel" Dinner Meeting - January 19, 2019 : The Dover Delaware Chapter of the Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) invites all MOAA Members and their guests, and all active duty, prior service, retired, National Guard, Reserve, USPHS, NOAA, Coast Guard and other Commissioned and/or Warrant Officers of the U.S. Uniformed Services, their spouses and guests to our annual holiday party delineated below:  
Date: Saturday Evening, January 19, 2019.
Location: Roma Italian Ristorante, 3 Presidents Drive, Rt. 113 & Exit 95 Off Rt 1, Dover, DE 19901.
Time: 1700 Hours (5 PM) Social Hour. 
           1800 Hours (6 PM) Sit-Down Dinner.
Special Events: Inauguration of COL Eugenia Thornton, USA (Ret.) as new Chapter President  
Dinner Menu Selections & Cost (Includes a 20% Gratuity):
a. Lasagna & Meat Balls  - $23.00;
b. Chicken Marsala & Pasta - $25.00;
c. Roasted Salmon over whipped potatoes and grilled asparagus - $27.00.
Reservations: Please RSVP your party size and menu selections NLT Wednesday, January 16, 2019 to: LCDR (Ret.) Tom Smith: Phone # (301) 904-0228; E-mail  <rotorhead65@aol.com>. This will be a great evening as we inaugurate Col (Ret.) Gene Thornton as the new President of the Dover DE Chapter of MOAA, and officially transfer the gavel from Col (Ret.) Ron Sarg after serving 14 years in that position. So please bring along your fellow Chapter Members, friends, and/or potential new Chapter Members as we celebrate this transition and "Never Stop Serving" together.
2. New Retiree Dental & Vision Plans Open Enrollment Extended for 3 Months: TRICARE's original Retiree Dental Plan will shutter its program as of December 31, 2018 since Congress last year ordered the Defense Department to instead push users into the Federal Employee Dental and Vision Insurance Program (FEDVIP) marketplace for the 2019 benefits plan year Jan.1 - Dec. 31, 2019. The original "Open Enrollment of Nov. 12 - Dec 10, 2018" has been extended for another 3 months, but you still must have your family information correct in the Defense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS). To explore your options please visit the BENEFEDS website at https://www.tricare.benefeds.com/. Below the welcome message there will be three links to help you decide where to go next. Simply Click on the Learn More Option, then Click on the blue View Full Article option subpage to find the information on dental changes (for retirees only), a new vision option, preparation tips, and enrollment information. By Clicking this link: Compare current 2019 plans and rates (this link is also available on the BENEFEDS site under "How to Prepare" section); you will then have access to the FEDVIP Plan Comparison Tool. Open the FEDVIP Comparison Tool, which is a blue box under subheading of the same name, and select which program type you want to compare (dental or vision), enter your zip code, and how frequently you intend to make payments. 

3. New Chapter Secretary Needed: Congratulations again to Col Eugenia Thornton, USA (Ret.) on being elected to be our new Chapter President. However we are still in dire need of a new Chapter Secretary, so please also consider stepping forward to serve in this position. Our updated Chapter Bylaws allows spouses of Chapter Members in good standing, or Surviving Spouses with his/her own MOAA National membership as same, are also eligible to fill any Executive Committee position with his/her own vote. 
4. Additional Happenings in Delaware this Winter/Spring: Please mark your calendars with the following events:
a. Wednesday, Jan 23, 2019 - "Military Affaire": 5:30-7:30 PM at the DAFB All Service Club, the Landings;
b. Wednesday, Feb 13, 2019 - JROTC College Scholarship Fundraiser: location yet to be determined;
c. Mon-Thurs April 8-11, 2019 - "Storming the Hill": Washington D.C.  
5. Winter/Spring Dinner Meetings: Please mark your calendars with the following Dinner Meeting Dates:
a. Saturday, Jan. 19, 2019 - Roma Italian Ristorante, Transfer of the Gavel & Induction of New Executive Committee Officers;
b. Wednesday Feb 13, 2019  Annual JROTC College Scholarship Fundraiser -  location yet to be determined;
c.  Saturday, March 16, 2019 - Roma Italian Ristorante, "Wearing of the Green", Guest Speaker yet to be determined;
d.  Saturday, April 20, 2019 - Roma Italian Ristorante (may be rescheduled), Guest Speaker yet to be determined;
e.  Saturday, May 18, 2019 - JROTC Scholarship Banquet, Roma Italian Ristorante, Guest Speaker yet to be determined.   
It has been my privilege, my pleasure, and my honor to have served as your Chapter President for the past 14 years. However, it's definitely time on my part to transfer the gavel into the very capable hands of Col (Ret.) Gene Thornton, and help make her leadership transition as smooth as possible. Together we have all elevated the Chapter into a 5 Star Level of Excellence winner for the last 8 years in a row. I thank you all for your constant help and support, and thank you for your service. Special thanks also goes to Col (Ret.) Greg Haven, Col (Ret.) Angela Showell, and LCDR (Ret.) Tom Smith who have also served tirelessly most recently on the Chapter's Executive Committee. I couldn't have done it without our team effort plus that of so many also who previously served behind the scenes. However, there still remains so much more yet to be done in the community, and with each upcoming Federal and/or State Legislative Session. Let's all continue working together and "Never Stop Serving" by making our voices heard loudly to Keep America Strong. Let's also bring in new members to make the Dover DE Chapter even stronger. I wish you all a happy, a safe, and a prosperous New Year with family and friends. May we continue to meet in friendship, camaraderie, and service.

Sincerely,
Col (Ret.) Ron Sarg
